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May 09, 2023 


The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Chris Ball, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Brad Quigley, Shawn Maine. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted. 
Public attending meeting: Randy Schlutz, Mark Huston, City of Columbus Jct., and Vicki Frank, Treasurer, Jason Griffin, attended via Zoom.
Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Quigley, second Maine to approve agenda for May 9, 2023    

Motion Maine, second Quigley to approve minutes for May 2, 2023
            Motion Maine, second Quigley to approve Emergency Management special claim for May 9, 2023. 
            Maine is attending a Board of Health meeting today. Maine said Brian Hall, EM, requested that a Board of Supervisor attend Watershed meeting tonight, Board of Supervisors are not available to attend meeting. Quigley attended Wapello Development meeting and reports the discussion was regarding annexation project with City of Wapello. Quigley also met with contractors at Complex regarding replacing pipes on the Sheriff side. Quigley attended Conservation Board meeting and reports 7 Ag bids for cash rent of County owned property were received. The Conservation Board opened, and the highest bid is $27,500. Ball attended no meetings.

            Review payroll changes for 3 new Reserve Deputies, Neil Salek $15/hr., Nick Baker $15/hr. and Justin Walker $15/hr.  
            Adam Caudle, VA Director gave monthly update. Reports he has received 3 applications for his replacement.  Discussed monthly expenses. 
            Roxanne Smith, Public Health, was not in attendance but emailed in her monthly report for the Board of Supervisors to review. 
            Adam Shutt, Engineer, opened 2 bids for the LFM-160TH(INT)—7X58 Grandview Bypass Intersection Paving project.  Jones Contracting Corp., West Point- $146,777.00; & Heuer Co.- $115,349.10. Adam will review & make recommendation for approval next week. Adam also reviewed the Public Notice from Dept. of the Army Corps of Engineers, Rock Island District regarding the Muscatine Island Levee project. Adam read the draft letter he prepared to send on behalf of Louisa County. Board of Supervisors agreed to the letter being sent as they feel the project does not benefit Louisa County.
            Motion Quigley, second Maine to table County Tax Sale on parcel 0330105011 to be signed to City of Columbus Jct. Ball wants to speak to Adam Parsons, County Attorney about how to proceed for action to get $5912 owed to Louisa County for back taxes instead of abating. 
            The board reviewed Morning Sun and Wapello Ambulance reports for April. Maine & Quigley request that Auditor contact Tom Bryant Morning Sun Ambulance & request an itemized breakdown for payroll. 
            Motion Quigley, second Maine to approve Class C liquor license for The Tipsy Traveler’s LLC for 1 weekend at R7.

            Motion Maine, second Quigley to table Public Hearing to Vacate a segment of unused Right of Way on Louisa County Railroad Street in Gladwin. 

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 10:00 a.m.
______________________________   
   _____________________________​​__
Selena Gerst, 1st Deputy Auditor
   
    Chris Ball, Chairman of the Board
